

Integrity/Growth/Service
Intégrité/Croissance/Service

# Treynor, Jowa

# **Optimists**

PTIM/9A

L.W. "Les" Harvey, Editor

6th Ed.—42nd Issue—P.O. Box P, Treynor, Iowa 51575—August 11,1988

(712) 487-3836—(Not a toll call from Omaha or Council Bluffs)

#### CLUB MEETING: SATURDAY AUG. 13, 1988

Breakfast at 7:00 a.m. at Shortline Cafe
--Note: If Steve Stover presents this newsletter to Sgt-at-Arms at
the Meeting, he will receive a special award.
--Meeting in Treynor Record Office at7:30 a.m.

### HOW DO WE GET YOUR NEWSLETTER TO YOU?

--Some recent comments: "I didn't get my newsletter this week." "I got mine in the mail; they spent 25¢ to get it to me."; and others.

--We mail newsletters to District Officers and Other Clubs and to members who live too far out to get delivery.

--Members in town get theirs delivered to them when Ken Graham is in town. His children deliver it for us without charge.

--A few businesses get theirs delivered when we mail the others.

--- Ken Graham is on vacation (has been for two weeks) and we had to mail all of them to members these past weeks.

### SUMMARY: CLUB MEETING, SAT. AUG.6

President William presided. Virgil Holst provided the invocation and led the pledge. (Thanks Virgil!) Sgt-at-Arms Keith assessed some fines for various infractions or rules, protocol, etc.

BY THE WAY, TO THOSE WHO DO NOT ATTEND MEETINGS!! You are missing out on a good deal! You miss the opportunity to contribute 25¢ each week to the attendance drawing and another 25¢ in fines. At 50¢ per meeting and 52 meetings per year, you miss the opportunity to contribute about \$25 beyond your regular dues. (There is a message in this somewhere. Not sure just what it is!--Ed.)

---FINAL PLANS FOR THE HORSE SHOW WERE DISCUSSED (Third time!!)

### ON THE SUBJECT OF FILLING CISTERNS

---No work was done this day for several reasons.

NOTE FOR YOUR PLANNING: On Aug. 20 we will have lots of equipment and want to work to fill all or nearly all of those we have listed. If we do this, we will need your help with shovel and possibly wheel barrow.

--Other meeting items: Howard Knox received special award for presenting newsletter to Sgt-at-Arms. (A fine road atlas.)

-- In the attendance drawing, Larry McAlexander forfeited \$5.50.

---Various other items were discussed including increased police surveillance on Highway 92 for Speeding. Airplane spotters are being used. Seemed to be consensus that the average speed on Highway 92 is edging up.

----Some comments on Editor's news release last week. Re: "Optimists Bullish on Treynor." Editor promises to "not do it again."

#### HORSESHOW A SUCCESS (FINALLY)

--Late Sunday P.M., (Aug.7) our horse show was run at the Carson Rodeo Arena. FINAL DETAILS FINANCIALLY ARE NOT IN YET.

--We did have a good turn out of horsemen. The show was run off "IN FINE STYLE!" A small number of Optimists (and wives) pulled it off.

--Expenses for concessions will be almost double those usually experienced because of our postponements. More later.